OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST 

FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 25 October  2010
PROJECT- McNary, Juvenile Bypass System  Emergency Dewaterer Repairs 
RESPONSE DATE-   Advisement – No response required.
Description of the problem:  The McNary Juvenile Fish Facility reported this morning that the rectangular dewatering screen cleaning brush retracting springs have failed.  This is considered critical equipment and immediate repairs are necessary.  Excess debris accumulations can cause this screen to collapse resulting in the loss of water flow control in the Juvenile Bypass System. Replacement retraction springs and cables are onsite. Facility personnel are continuously monitoring the dewaterer, operating the air bubbler and taking other measures to ensure the screen remains clean.

Type of outage required: Repairs will require the lowering of collection channel water levels and the temporary placement of the system into emergency bypass mode.  Current plans are to implement emergency bypass operations the morning of October 26 (tomorrow).  Depending on the duration of the repair operation, routine primary bypass operations will resume later the same day or on the morning of October 27.  
Impact on facility operation: The Juvenile Fish Facility itself will be unaffected as sampling, collecting and transport operations ended October 1.  The full flow PIT tag detector will not be in service while repairs are in progress.       
Length of time for repairs:  Up to 24 hours, depending on the duration of repairs, and the time needed to implement safety precautions, and to unwater and rewater the collection channel.
Expected impacts on fish passage: Juvenile fish will be routed into the tailrace between the powerhouse and spillway.  Passage of juvenile fish through the primary outfall is preferred as powerhouse flow assists fish exiting the tailrace. 
Comments from agencies: 
Final Results:
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you,
John Bailey
john.c.bailey@usace.army.mil
509-527-7123 
